I feel very privileged to be asked to speak about Norma and Mike Briggs.  Deirdre and I first met them in 2008 when we were travelling here to tutor candidates for their Level 1 and Level 2 teaching certificates.  I felt very daunted in that first meeting.  Here was I, a stranger of unknown ability facing the local experienced teacher and musician and I had come to tutor some of their dancers.  I was quizzed quite extensively that weekend on my knowledge and teaching skills but was relieved to find, at the end of the weekend, that I was at least acceptable as a tutor.

I am not sure how long Norma has taught in Madison, nor how long Mike has played for classes and dances but it has certainly been a long time.  It is through their encouragement, perseverance, personal commitment and, quite often financial aid, that the branch has flourished in this area.  In addition to teaching and playing the music, both Mike and Norma have served on the branch committee.  They have hosted many functions for the branch and will once again be hosting a brunch tomorrow.  The RSCDS owes a lot of thanks to Mike and Norma for making and keeping Scottish Country Dancing alive in this area.

Norma spoke of retiring some time ago, and she has stepped back somewhat now that new teachers are in place, but I doubt if she will ever fully retire.  I am sure that she will still keep an eye on things and make sure that standards are preserved.  Likewise, I doubt that Mike will only stop playing when his fingers seize up.

It has been a great pleasure coming here and staying with Mike and Norma several weekends over the past few years.  And, like many of you, I have learnt things from them.  They have been exceptional ambassadors for the RSCDS.

Please all stand and join me in a toast.  To Mike and Norma.

